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Deadline for Dec. issue: Friday, Nov. 25th   
 

Note: This deadline is the day after 
Thanksgiving! 

 
[Articles may be submitted by “snail” mail, by 
dictation over the ‘phone 510-741-8227, or by 
e-mail to aa6xz@earthlink.net] 

  _________________________  
  

October 21st & November 18th 
EBARC Meetings 

Peter Hoffman, W6DEI 
 

We’ll meet in the community meeting room 
at the El Sobrante Library, 4191 Appian 

Way.  Enter through the back door. 
 
NOTE: both the October and November 
meetings have been moved to the 3rd Friday of 
the month due to scheduling conflicts. In 
December we will move back to our usual 
schedule of having meetings on the 2nd Friday 
of each month. 
 
At press time, speakers for these two meetings 
have not been determined, but please attend!  
We have EBARC elections coming up! 
  _________________________  

 
Many thanks to Michael McMillan, K6MCM, for 

preafrooding this month’s Blown Fuse. 
  _________________________  
  
 

EBARC is at Maker Faire! 
Jay Sparks, KJ6HSH 

 
Please attend the Mini Maker Faire Oct. 23rd.  
The EBARC proposal to participate at the 7th 
annual East Bay Mini Maker Faire has been 
accepted!  The Faire showcases the wonders 
of the East Bay and beyond. Setup at our 
booth begins either Saturday afternoon the 
22nd, or on Sunday morning, the 23rd. To 
help, contact me at rajama@pacbell.net or 
510-384-4233.  More Faire info is at East Bay 
Mini Maker Faire. 
  _________________________  

 
President’s Message 

Jay Sparks, KJ6HSH 
 

I'd like to thank the following volunteers who 
worked at Jim Fast's house to build the walls 
for the storage of EBARC equipment, and then 
move it all out of our paid storage facility.  We 
are now able to put that money toward a better 
purpose! 
 
Ken Fowler 
Randy Jenkins 
Stanton Gleason 
Jim Fast 
Pamela Coville 
Peter Hoffmann 
 
Also, we now have a scheduled launch date for 
our High Altitude Balloon Launch.  Yes! The 
HENRY-1 is due to launch on Thursday, 
December 8th at the UC Berkeley Campus 
around noon. I'll have more information in a 
future Blown Fuse and via email. 
  _________________________  
 
Our KARO founding member and good friend, 
Ivan Sturman, WB6PIV, passed away suddenly 
late last week.  I understand there will be a 
service for him in the Berkeley Presbyterian 
Church next Monday, October 24th, at 11a.m.   
[by Marian Gade, KC6OBK, October 17, 2016] 
 

The Blown Fuse is published monthly by the 
East Bay Amateur Radio Club, Inc. and is free 
to its members.  The Blown Fuse welcomes 
articles of interest to its members and 
amateur radio in general.  The Blown Fuse 
reserves the right to edit or reject any material 
submitted.  Material submitted becomes the 
property of The Blown Fuse.  Permission is 
hereby granted to reproduce material printed 
herein provided proper acknowledgment is 
given.  Editor: Sharon Primbsch, AA6XZ 
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Treasurer’s Report 
August 2016 

Randy Jenkins, KA6BQF, Treasurer 
 

AUGUST GENERAL FUND1 
Beginning Balance ...................... $6,427.68 
 
Income: 
Donations ....................................... $500.00 
Refreshment Kitty .............................. 20.00 
Total General Income: ................... $520.00 
 
Disbursements 
Donations to Others ....................... $333.32 
Total General Expenditures ........... $333.32 
Ending Balance ........................... $6,614.36 
 (portion as petty cash ............... $30.21)  
 

1$100 earmarked for youth scholarships. 
 
In May 2015 the club voted to contribute 
$150.00 to Cal’s Balloon Launch Project.  We 
have not yet made that donation. 
 
AUGUST STATION FUND 
Beginning Balance: ..................... $1,537.94 
 
Income: 
Total Station Income .......................... $0.00 
 
Disbursements: 
Storage Costs  ................................. $83.00 
Total Station Disbursements ............ $83.00 
Ending Balance ........................... $1,454.94 
  _________________________  

 
Treasurer’s Report 

September 2016 
Randy Jenkins, KA6BQF, Treasurer 

 
SEPTEMBER GENERAL FUND1 
Beginning Balance ...................... $6,614.36 
 
Income: 
Refreshment Kitty ............................ $12.00 
Total General Income: ..................... $12.00 
 

Disbursements 
Transfer to Station Fund .............. $1,000.00 
Bi-annual CA Corp. Registration ........ 20.00 
Total General Expenditures .......... $1020.00 
Ending Balance ........................... $5,606.36 
 (portion as petty cash............... $42.21)  
 

1$100 earmarked for youth scholarships. 
 
In May 2015 the club voted to contribute 
$150.00 to Cal’s Balloon Launch Project.  We 
have not yet made that donation. 
 
SEPTEMBER STATION FUND 
Beginning Balance: ..................... $1,454.94 
 
Income: 
Transfer from General Fund ........ $1,000.00 
Total Station Income ................... $1,000.00 
 
Disbursements: 
Storage Costs  ................................. $83.00 
Total Station Disbursements ............ $83.00 
Ending Balance ........................... $2,371.94 
  _________________________  
 
 

4Cs/EBARC Christmas Party 
 

December 10th; open at 11:30; eat at 12:00 
Tara Hills Mobile Home Park 

16401 San Pablo Ave., San Pablo 
(enter across from Tara Hills Dr.) 
$5.00 each, collected at the door 

Sign up by Saturday, December 3rd 
 
This is a potluck.  For those of you who bring 
warm/hot dishes, please provide your own 
heating source if possible.  Crock Pots worked 
great last year.  There is an oven and 
microwave available, but they can be quite 
busy and must be cleaned after use.  Plan your 
dish to feed 8 to 10 people.  Coffee, water, and 
ice will be provided.  Bring your own soda.  
Rolls, butter, plates, silverware, and cups will 
also be provided.  Email or call Burgie Jones 
burgie0001@yahoo.com with your dish and the 
number of persons in your party. Her phone is 



  
THE BLOWN FUSE                                    NOVEMBER 2016                                            PAGE 4 
 

510-964-1467 (you can leave a message).  
Suggestions only - please feel free to bring 
your favorite dish: turkey; ham; vegetarian 
dish; casserole; vegetable; white or sweet 
potato dish (roasted, steamed, mashed, gratin, 
or scalloped); soup; salad; fruit; relish or 
vegetable plate; pies; brownies; cookies; or 
cake. 
 
Parking within the park is limited to spaces 
directly along the building and on the right side 
of Tara Hills Drive.  These spaces should be 
used first by our disabled members.  No 
parking is allowed in front of any home.  The 
streets can be narrow for emergency 
equipment, so there is parking only on one side 
of the street. 
 
There is ample parking in the shopping center 
across San Pablo Ave.  Please consider 
carpooling with friends. 
  _________________________  
  

2017 EBARC Officers’ Election 
 
EBARC needs YOU to step up and stand for 
election to one of the Executive Committee 
positions.  The positions are; President, 1s VP 
(Program Chair), 2nd VP (Hospitality), 3rd VP 

(Membership), Secretary, and Treasurer.  
 
Please contact President Jay Sparks to 
volunteer to run or be on the nominating 
committee.  Nominations will be accepted at 
the November meeting and ballots will be 
mailed in November (to be returned before the 
December meeting). 
 
If your postal address has changed since 
last year, please send your new address in 
an email to aa6xz@earthlink.net ASAP! 
  _________________________  

  
Future Bay Area Events 
 

 Current Bay Area Public Service Events:  See 
www.ebarc.org, click on “Current Events”, then 
scroll to “Public Service.” 

 EBARC, ORCA, and ARCA sponsor joint ARRL 
VEC Amateur Radio Test Sessions quarterly at 
9 a.m. in the Media Room, 1605 Martin Luther 
King Jr. Way (at 16th St.), Oakland.  The 
remaining test date for 2016 is Oct. 23rd.  The 
fee for 2016 is $15.  Info: 510-918-4627 or 510-
741-8227.   

 CoCoCo RACES Training: Details from 
mcmillan50y@yahoo.com or via RACES net, 
6:45 p.m., Thursdays on 145.11 MHz. 
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The East Bay Amateur Radio Club, founded in 1947, is a California non-profit organization of amateur radio operators in 
Contra Costa and Alameda counties.  The club is open to anyone interested in amateur radio.  Annual dues are $30 for 
individual membership, $35 for a family membership, and $10 for students K-12.  For information, send email to 
ebarcw6cus@gmail.com, contact any EBARC officer, see Web page www.ebarc.org, or write EBARC, P.O. Box 1393, El 
Cerrito, CA 94530.  You can also follow us on Twitter using @w6cus.  
 
 

2016 East Bay Amateur Radio Club Executive Committee 
 
 Jay Sparks, KJ6HSH, President .............................................................. 384-4233 
 Peter Hoffman, W6DEI, 1st VP - Program Chair / Webmaster ................. 525-0694 
 Stanton Gleason, KD6SWU, 2nd VP - Hospitality / Club Station Mgr. ...... 385-4044 
 Sharon Primbsch, AA6XZ, 3rd VP - Membership / Blown Fuse Editor ..... 741-8227 
 Ron Antaki, KK6NDJ, Secretary .............................................................. 375-3756 
 Randy Jenkins, KA6BQF, Treasurer / Finance Committee Chair ............ 526-4089 
 Robin Spalding, N6RLS, Member-at-Large ............................................. 528-1144 
 Ken Fowler, KO6NO, Member-at-Large .................................................. 222-0830 
  
  

2016 EBARC’s Other Committee Heads and Contacts 
 
 Jack Burris, K6JEB, W6CUS Trustee............................................... 415-305-2547 
 Field Day Chair, KO6NO, Ken Fowler ..................................................... 222-0830 
 Silent Key Chair ...................................................................................................... 
 Awards Chair ........................................................................................................... 
 Social & Digital Committees Chair .......................................................................... 
 RFI Committee Chair ............................................................................................... 
 Historian .................................................................................................................. 
 
  

AMATEUR RADIO NETS 
 

NET DAYS      LOCAL TIME FREQ, MHZ 
West Contra Costa EMCOMM Net Thurs 1845   (PL 82.5-) 145.110 
KARO/ECHO ARES/RACES Net Thurs          ~1900    simplex      146.415 
EBARC “Explore Net” (HF) Mon 1930   (USB) 28.425 
NALCO RACES/ARES Net   Thurs   1915  (PL 131.8+)  440.900 
Oakland ARES Emergency Communications Net Thurs 1930   (PL 77-) 146.880 
Contra Costa Communications Club Net Thurs 1930   (PL 82.5-) 145.110 
Tech Net Thurs 2000   (PL 82.5-) 145.110 
"Over the Hill Gang" Breakfast/Commute Net Mo-Fr 0710   (PL 82.5-) 145.110 
Northern Calif. Net VHF Session (traffic) Daily 1930  (PL 107.2-) 145.410 
"QRM Net" Tues 1930   (PL 82.5-) 224.300 
9 a.m. Talk Net Mo-Fr 0900  (PL 100.0-)  145.230 
Youth Net Sat 1400  (PL 100.0-)  145.230 
 

RACES, West CoCoCo: Mike McMillan, K6MCM, mcmillan50y@yahoo.com, phone 510 223-3052.  
Frequencies: #1=145.110-, #2=147.570s. 
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